
 
 

Dear parents/carers and students, 

Our Year 13 Trust Executive Head Students (Peter Winfield, Sophie Hardy, Lena Mairs and Ellie Mabey), 
Mrs Barber (Sixth Form Lead) and I had the pleasure to attend the Remembrance Parade in Bourne Town 
Centre last Sunday. The event was well attended and it was pleasure to see many of our other students 
representing the cadets and other groups on this special occasion. I would like to thank all students who 
purchased a poppy to raise funds for the Royal British Legion and those students who came to school last 
Friday wearing Cadets, St John Ambulance, Scouts or Guides uniform.  
. 

 
 

It has been a tradition that the Head Students of Bourne Academy are Year 13 students, however, I am 
pleased to inform you that we are increasing our offer of Head Students to our Year 11 students. As such, 
Mr Butterworth, Miss Lynas, Mrs Kilby and I had the opportunity to interview a total of ten students who 
applied to take on this student leadership role. We were all incredibly impressed with the quality of 
applications and the confidence our students showed in their respective interview. I will provide an 
update of our newly appointed Year 11 Head Students in my newsletter next week.  
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On Wednesday, 45 of our Sixth Form Media students visited the Warner Bros Studios to learn about 
storyboarding and the film-making processes as part of their Level 3 BTEC Media Studies course. Students 
had the chance to get up close and personal with costumes and props used in Harry Potter films as well 
as learn about how to storyboard effectively for film and television. Students had a fantastic time not only 
meeting with media professionals to get tips and tricks that will help with their coursework but also 
exploring the studios and getting to interact with props, taking their first broomstick lessons and 
experiencing some of the magic that goes on with the fantastic beasts included in the film.  All students 
were a credit to the school and it was an incredible chance for them to experience one of the fastest-
growing film industry sites in the UK that is responsible for such an iconic film franchise. 

Today, the school community took the opportunity to raise funds for Children in Need through a  
non-uniform day. This is one of the many House charity events our students are involved with throughout 
the academic year and it was pleasing to see so many students taking part. I would like to thank everyone 
who donated money to this worthy cause to support young people who are in most need.  

I would like to make you aware of the COVID-19 vaccination programme that is available for young people 
as currently, there is low uptake in ages 5 to 17 within Lincolnshire. Eligibility is for all children in a clinical 
risk group, any child over 12 who is a household contact of someone with immuno-suppression and 
anyone over 16 who is a carer. Parents can book by calling 119, or on the national booking system. Certain 
geographical areas can also use the outreach services or call 01522 301940. 

Thank you to everyone who has so far completed our Parents feedback survey. We appreciate and value 
all the feedback we receive from our parents/carers throughout the academic year. We would like to ask 
as many parents as possible, to complete our Trust feedback survey. We will use your stakeholder 
feedback, to ensure we continue to offer the best education that our young people deserve. If you have 
not yet completed, please visit https://forms.office.com/e/W6W8Eq6FqU to access the survey. 

I would like to give advance notice of our upcoming Year 9 parents evening which will be taking place 
virtually on Thursday 7th December 2023, from 4.30pm to 7.30pm. This is a very important evening for 
parents and carers as it provides important information regarding your child’s progress. 

Finally, I have included with this update the Extra-curricular activities and interventions timetable which 
outlines the varied clubs and activities which are running this term. Please take the time to share this with 
you child to discuss any particular interest or new activities they can gain experience of in school. 

Have a good weekend. 

Kindest regards, 

 

Mr Matt Sammy 
Head of School, Bourne Academy 

 

 

You can follow Bourne Academy on our official social media platforms as follows: 

• www.instagram.com/BourneAcademy 

• www.facebook.com/BourneAcademyLincs 

• www.twitter.com/BourneSLAT 
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